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PARISH STAFF 
  Pastor  
  Fr. Albert Scherer, OFM Conv. 
  pastor@ourladyofthecross.com 

 

  Secretary  
  Linnea Williamson 
  parish@ourladyofthecross.com 

 

  Bookkeeper 
  Bob Grzelak 
  bookkeeper@ourladyofthecross.com 

 

  Director of Religious Education 

  Dorothea MacNeil     
  dre@ourladyofthecross.com 
  (413) 244-6546 
  

  Director of Music 
  Robin Sheehan 
   rbn4shhn@yahoo.com  
  (413) 355-2164 

 

  Mater Dolorosa Cemetery  
  Theresa Szumski 
  (413) 532-7889 

 

  Mater Dolorosa School Principal 
  Linda Rex 
  mrs.rex@materdolorosaschool.org        
  (413) 532-2831 
 

  Maintenance 
  Robert Maziarz  
 

  Parish Child Advocate 
  Marybeth Kass          
  mairzi14@gmail.com 
  (413) 313-6118 
 
 

       
 
 

   
   

                
 

                 FRIARY            
23 Sycamore St. 
(413) 536-8832 

 

  Br. Frank Grimaldi, OFM Conv.                     
  Ext. 209 
  Fr. Ben Fagone, OFM Conv.     
  Ext. 213 
 

  Fr. Adam Ziolkowski, OFM Conv.     
  Ext. 212 
 

  Fr. Albert Scherer, OFM Conv.           
  Ext. 207          

  Fr. Jack Leszczynski, OFM Conv. 
  Ext. 201          
 

MUSIC FOR WEEKEND MASSES 

Songs for Easter Morning Masses  
 

Processional: 279  Alleluia, Alleluia! Let The Holy Anthem Rise  
Offertory: 445 Worthy Is The Lamb 
Communion:   Handout  Hallelujah Is Our Song & How Great Is Our God 
Recessional: 267 Jesus Christ Has Risen Today 

April 27 & 28 

Lector        Extraordinary Ministers of Communion 
4:00 Mimi Doyle      Stan Czerwiec, Janice Lepine, Joyce Lepine, 
        Choir: Jane Shephard 
7:00 Beth Szymonik      Terry Keeler, Muriel Gubala, Walter Gonet, 
        Mike Sullivan  
10:30 Jason George      Sharon Flynn, Anne Cote, Robert Forest, 
        Aldea Forest, Choir: Ed Cote 
5:00 Tina Grass      Dan O’Driscoll 
 

Altar Servers 
4:00 Anastasia Fedora, Marina Fedora 
7:00 Emma Skibel, Cooper Skibel 
10:30 Liam McManus, Kiernan McManus 
5:00 Need Volunteers 

    

Parish Office Address 
15 Maple St. 

Holyoke, MA 01040 
 

   Phone Number  
(413) 532-5661 

 

    Fax Line   
(413) 532-7889 

 

Website 
www.ourladyofthecross.com 

 

Office Hours 
Monday - Friday 

8:00 am - 1:30 pm 

 

Mass Schedule 
Monday - Saturday: 8:30 am 

Saturday: 4:00 pm 
Sunday: 7:00 am,  

8:15 am (Polish), 10:30 am, 
5:00 pm 

 

Confessions 
Monday - Saturday: 8:00 am 

Saturday: 3:15 pm 
 

Devotions 
Monday – Saturday: 

7:50 am - Divine Mercy Chaplet 
8:05 am - Rosary 

  

Eucharistic Adoration  
Friday 9:00 am - 6:00 pm 

A Welcoming Parish 
Growing Together in Faith 

Sharing the Message of Christ 
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Email Addresses   
If you would like to receive email notices from 
the parish on occasion, please provide us with 
your email address. Also, let us know if your 
email address changes. 

Dear Good People of Our Lady of the Cross, 
 

Welcome:  I offer a warm welcome to any visitors who are with us today. I sincerely hope 
that you find our Liturgy prayerful and uplifting. If you are at Our Lady of the Cross for the 
first time and are looking for a parish to belong to, I hope that you will consider joining our 
faith community.    
 

Gratitude:  I would like to express my deepest thanks to those individuals who helped decorate our church 
for Easter. The church is beautiful because of your efforts!   
 

I also want to thank all those parishioners who donated to our Easter Flowers collection. Because of your 
generosity we were able to purchase the lilies and spring flowers that adorn our sanctuary. Thank you very 
much for your support! 
 

As you can see, we have a new Paschal Candle in the sanctuary. I extend my sincerest thanks to our parish-
ioner Terri Asselin who purchased the candle in memory of her husband +Dennis.   
 

Concert:  Last Friday evening Ryan Tremblay gave a beautiful concert in our church. His songs were inspir-
ing and it was evident that the songs came from his heart. Though the crowd was small, everyone I spoke to 
raved about the concert. I would like to thank Linnea Williamson for suggesting that we have the concert 
and also for making all the arrangements for the concert to take place. Linnea did a great job! I also want to 
thank those individuals who helped sell the tickets for the concert. Perhaps in the future we will have Ryan 
back for another concert! 
 

Needed:  We are looking for a parishioner who knows how to do calligraphy. If you are a calligrapher and 
are willing to help, please call the parish office. 
 

Coming Soon:  Our Tag Sale will be here before we know it! As you know, the Tag Sale is a fundraiser for 
the parish and we need it to be a success. Now is the time to start organizing your basements and going 
through your attics. My motto is: “The more stuff we have, the more stuff we sell, the more money we 
make!” Please see the write up on the last page of the bulletin to see what items we accept (and don’t accept) 
as well as the drop off dates/times. Also, spread the word that our annual Tag Sale will be taking place in 
May. 
 

Happy Easter!  On behalf of all the Friars, be assured of a remembrance in our thoughts and prayers as we 
celebrate Easter. May the Risen Lord fill your hearts with hope and joy! 
 

Peace, 
FR. ALBERT 

 

Confession & Easter Duty        
Catholics are obligated to confess all mortal sins at 
least once a year and are encouraged to do the same 
with venial sins.  All Catholics are also obligated to 
receive Holy Communion at least once a year and spe-
cifically during the Easter season (Easter Duty), that 
is, between Easter and Pentecost. 
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Divine Mercy Sunday, April 28 
In 1931 our Lord granted a vision to St. Faustina 
with two rays emanating from his heart, one red 
and the other pale. Christ said to her: “Paint an 
image according to the pattern you see with the 
signature: Jesus, I trust in you. I promise that the 
soul that will venerate this image will not perish.” 

 

Our Lord asked for special prayers and meditation 
on his passion each day at three o’clock, the hour 
that recalls his death on the cross. Through St. 
Faustina, Christ gave us the Chaplet of Divine 
Mercy.  

 

Divine Mercy Sunday was instituted in the Church 
on the second Sunday of Easter in 2000. Here at 
OLC, we will celebrate this feast in the following 
way: 

2:00 pm -  Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 
   Time for prayer and quiet reflection 

3:00 pm -  Chaplet of Divine Mercy/Devotions;   
       Benediction  

Please join us! 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 

   

Rice Bowls 
To those who have been collecting your spare 
change during Lent to help the needy: Rice Bowls 
may be placed in the basket located in the sanctu-
ary of the church or may be brought to the parish 
office. Thank you very much for your participation 
in this almsgiving project! 

More Than Just Purses 
FOR WOMEN & MEN 

Saturday,  April 27   
Pope St. John Paul II Social Center  

Games start at 7:00 pm 
$30.00 per person – gets you ten games  

Tickets will be $35.00 at the door  
Bring your own food/snacks; a cash bar will be available 

Prizes include: Kate Spade, Coach, Michael Kors, Camping Package,  
Golf Package, all kinds of gift cards & other amazing prizes! 

Contact Nora for tickets at 315-1030 or noramoreau@aol.com 

Relic of St. Jean Vianney  
Visits the Springfield Diocese 

April 25-28 
The saint who died in 1859, was a dedicated 
pastor in Ars, France, who became know in 
particular as a confessor, often spending up to 
16 hours a day listening to and absolving sins. 
The Shrine of Ars has made this major relic, 
the incorrupt heart of the saint, available for 
national tour in the U.S., which began in No-
vember 2018 and will run through early June 
of this year. The saint’s incorrupt body, includ-
ing the heart, is normally on display at the 
Shrine of Ars. 

 

The relic will arrive in the Diocese on Thurs-
day, April 25 at St. Mary’s Church, 30 Bartlett 
St., in Westfield where there will be veneration 
from 7:00 am until noon along with Masses at 
8:30 am and noon. The relic will be present at 
both Masses and Bishop Mitchell Rozanski will 
celebrate the noon Mass. 

 

At noon on Saturday, April 27, the relic will 
first be placed in the Mother of Mercy Outdoor 
Shrine at the  Divine Mercy Shrine, 2 Prospect 
Hill Rd., in Stockbridge. The relic will remain 
there until after the 4:00 pm Mass. The cele-
brant will bless the congregants by lifting the 
relic after the homily. 

 

On Saturday evening, April 27, there will be 
veneration of the relic at St. Joseph’s Church, 
414 North St. in Pittsfield from 7:00 - 9:00 pm. 

 

And on Sunday, April 28, the relic will be back 
at the Mother of Mercy Outdoor Shrine in 
Stockbridge from 8:00 am - 1:00 pm Mass. The 
celebrant will bless the congregants by lifting 
the relic after the homily. 
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SCRIPTURE READINGS 
21 SUNDAY Acts 10:34a, 37-43/Col 3:1-4 or 1 

 Cor 5:6b-8/ Jn 20:1-9 or Lk 24:1-12 
22 Monday Acts 2:14, 22-33/Mt 28:8-15 
23 Tuesday Acts 2:36-41/Jn 20:11-18 
24 Wednesday Acts 3:1-10/Lk 24:13-35 
25 Thursday Acts 3:11-26/Lk 24:35-48 
26 Friday Acts 4:1-12/Jn 21:1-14 
27 Saturday Acts 4:13-21/Mk 16:9-15 
28 SUNDAY Acts 5:12-16/Rv 1:9-11a, 12-13, 17-

 19/Jn 20:19-31 

Our Parish, Our Family 
A parish means a new family. A family where 
I am always welcome. A parish means a fresh 
start, new beginnings. A parish means for-
giveness and new life through the sacra-
ments. A parish means love. Unconditional 
love from God forever. 

 

Please consider everything a parish could be 
to you  -  and what you could be to your par-
ish. To become a parishioner here at Our 
Lady of the Cross, please call the parish of-
fice at 532-5661.   

The Altar Candles are burning  
the week of April 21 for 

Special Intentions  
&  

Deceased Members of the  
Beaudry & Belanger Families 

From: Regis & Joyce Belanger & Family 

   
7:30 pm 

Holy Saturday, April 20 
Intentions of the Friars 

   
 
7:00 am 
8:15 am 
 
10:30 am 

Sunday, April 21 
Easter Sunday  
OPEN 
+Andrzej & Marta Legowski 
From: Family 
For the Parish 

  
8:30 am 

Monday, April 22 
+John Gorman McLean 

    
8:30 am 

Tuesday, April 23 
+Robert Rouvellat  
From: Wife & Family  

   
8:30 am 

Wednesday, April 24 
+Stefania Kubel 
From: Children 

  
8:30 am 

Thursday, April 25 
Brooklyn Elizabeth Keeler 
(Anniversary of Baptism) 
From: Godfather, Jim 

   
8:30 am 

Friday, April 26 
+Raoul & Alberta Lacaille 
From: Family 

   
8:30 am 
 
4:00 pm 

Saturday, April 27 
+William Dean III, MD 
From: Family 
+Martin & Donna Taylor 
From: Skal & Marcia Guidi & Family 

   
 
7:00 am 
 
8:15 am 
 
10:30 am 
 
5:00 pm 

Sunday, April 28 
Divine Mercy Sunday  
Frank & Mary Makara 
From: Daughter, Mary Ann 
+Domicela Walkowicz  
From: Jerzy & Helen Tymoczko 
+Ruth Gorham  
From: Daughter, Hildi Bowen 
Birthday Blessings for Krystyna 
From: Family 

Mass Intentions 

A Letter From Bishop Rozanski 

 

Dear parishioners of Our Lady of the Cross Parish, 
 

I and some staff from the Diocese will be on a pas-
toral visitation to your parish on Thursday, May 9. 
These visitations are an opportunity to better know 
the parishes in the Diocese and to support the minis-
tries that the church provides for and with you. I 
hope I will have the opportunity to greet many of you 
personally with the various activities scheduled for 
the day. Please come and say hello, if you are able, at 
the 8:30 am Mass.  
 

In case we do not have the opportunity to personally 
visit that day, I invite your thoughts on the following 
questions which I will explore with the parish staff 
during my visit:  
 

• Which ministries or services at Our Lady of 
the Cross Parish have you found especially 
helpful in supporting you, your family, 
neighbors and community? 

 

• How might  Our Lady of the Cross Parish best 
continue or strengthen its ministry for its pa-
rishioners and the community?   

 

• What areas might the church leadership ex-
plore to be an even fuller witness of God’s love 
and healing among you?    

 

After prayerful consideration, if you have thoughts on 
these questions I would appreciate receiving them by 
email to Sr. Paula Robillard, my assistant. Her email 
address is Paulassj@diospringfield.org.    
 

God bless you and thank you for your role in the pas-
toral visitation of Our Lady of the Cross Parish. 
 

+BISHOP  MITCHELL ROZANSKI; BISHOP OF SPRINGFIELD 
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   Offertory Collection   
                                         

                                        April 14 
       First Collection:        
             219 Envelope Users:                    $4,929.00 
             Loose Money:                $601.68 
            12 Envelopes Mailed:                $763.00              
            TOTAL:                     $6,293.68 

                                    Milk Money:               $45.00 
 

Thank you for financially taking care of our parish! 

This Week at Our Lady of the Cross     
April 21:  EASTER SUNDAY 
   11:30 am Easter Egg Hunt 
April 22:  4:15 pm K-6 Religious Ed. Classes 
April 24:  6:30 pm Catholicism Presentation 
April 25:  9:30 am School Mass 
April 27:  6:30 pm MD Bingo With a Twist 
April 28:  Take & Eat Ministry 
   11:30 am Baptisms 
   2:00 pm Exposition 
   3:00 pm Chaplet/Benediction 
   6:00 pm 7-11 Religious Ed. Classes 

IN WORD AND DEED 
A story on the local news described how a woman’s life was changed in the course of 
a single day. She woke up on a Friday, unemployed, almost broke, depressed about 
life and wondering what would go wrong next. Within a few hours, she had received 
a job offer, won some money in the lottery, got good news about her mother’s health 
and while she was out celebrating her good fortune, met one of her best friends from 
school who she had not seen in 15 years. Quite a day! 
 

The Apostles woke up that first Easter morning, still confused, scared, and uncer-
tain of what would happen next. Greeted with the news that the tomb is empty, Pe-
ter and the disciple Jesus loved rush to see what happened. Peter enters the tomb 
first, and then the other disciple. He was the one who first believed. From that 
morning on, life is changed. Their confusion turns to understanding, their fear be-
comes strength and their mission is made firm by the power of the Holy Spirit. Quite 
a day! 
 

Easter gives us great hope that nothing in our life is beyond the power of God. When we are weak, sinful, 
confused or uncertain, God will save and redeem us. We are His children and it was for us that Jesus died 
and rose from the dead. He gives us life, hope, peace and joy. Quite a day! 

 

~James Gaffney, © 2009 Karides Lic. to St. George Publishing 

Blessed Sacrament Parish  
Bible Study Registration Now Open 

Bible School Session 1: July 8-12  
Session 2: July 15-19 

$60.00 a week per child 
 9:00 am - 12:30 pm ~ Friday: Field Trip &  

Closing Campers: age 4 - 4th Gr.  
Jr. Crew: 5th - 7th Gr. 

Crew Leaders: 8th Gr. - Young at Heart  
To register, to volunteer to help at the camp or for more 
information: contact Ms. Kelly at 532-0713 or email: 
blsacdre@comcast.net. 

Grounds Crew       
It’s that time again!  The daffodils are blooming 
and it won’t be long before the weeds are 
sprouting!  For the past several years a crew of 
very dedicated parishioners spent a great deal 
of time beautifying our church and friary 
grounds.  If you are interested in helping with 
the spreading of mulch, planting or weeding, 
please see Fr. Albert or call the parish office.  
Your help will be appreciated. 

 

Save the Date ~ Protect Your Future 
Atty. Michael Hooker, Elder Law Specialist 

 

May 15 at 7:00 pm 

 

 Pope Saint John Paul II Social Center 

 

Please join us for an informative presentation 
on elder law. Get information on topics that 
affect you and your loved ones from Attorney 
Michael Hooker, whose firm provides legal ser-
vices exclusively in the area of elder law. Ser-
vices include estate planning, estate admini-
stration, guardianship and care management. 
All are welcome to attend this free event, which 
will have light refreshments to follow. 

Mater Dolorosa School 
Registration is now open for the 2019-2020 
school year. If you would like to setup a tour of 
our beautiful, faith based school, please call 
the principal, Linda Rex at 532-2831.  



 

NON-ACCEPTABLE ITEMS 

 

Clothes or Accessories (of any kind) 

 

Console Stereos or Hi-Fi’s 
 

Audio Cassettes, RCA Disks or 8 Track Players 
 

Computer, Printers, Monitors 

 

Computer Items  

 

Televisions 

 

Typewriters or Adding Machines 

 

Text Books 

 

Encyclopedias  
 

Magazines 

 

Baby Equipment (Cribs, Beds, Car Seats, Playpens, 
Strollers & High Chairs) 

 

Medical Equipment 
 

Hazardous or Flammable Materials 

 

Large Mirrors 
  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 ACCEPTABLE ITEMS 

 

 Furniture 

 

 Rugs 

 

 Fabrics 

 

 Exercising Equipment 

 

 Tools 
 

 Athletic Equipment 

 

 Glassware & Dishes 
 

 Pots & Pans 

 

 Office Supplies 

 

 Religious Items 

 

 Linens 
 Kitchen Items & Appliances 

 

 Household Items 

 

 Books (Hard & Soft) 

 

 DVD’s/VCR Tapes 

 

 CD’S, DVD’S, LP’S 

 

 Musical Instruments  

 

 Toys/Puzzles/Games (Complete) 

 
 

 Gold/Silver/Jewelry 

 

 Decorations (including Christmas items) 

 

 Paintings/Artwork 

 

 Primitives 
  

Collection Dates Are: 
Monday, April 22 from 1:00 to 4:00 pm 
Saturday, May 4 from 12:00 to 3:00 pm 

Monday, May 6 from 4:00 pm to 7:00 pm 
 

 

 

Rent A Space 
If you would like to set up on our lawn to sell some of your treasures on Satur-
day, May 18, you are welcome to for a cost of $25.00. To register, please call 
the parish office. 
 

If you would like to help in anyway, please contact: 
Parish Office - 532-5661 Dotty Skibel - 533-4105  Lee McGarrigle - 533-0486  

Guidelines for the Parish Tag Sale 
Saturday, May 18 ~ 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 
  Sunday, May 19 ~ 9:00 am to 1:00 pm 

Please extend the courtesy of cleaning/washing all items before donating. 

All donations can be dropped off at the Parish Hall (across from the church).  
Please use the Holy Cross Avenue entrance for your drop offs. 


